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DIARY DATES 

 

TERM 4 

 

OCTOBER 
Fri 25th 

World Teachers Day 

Mon 28th 

Female Basketball 

Clinics 

Tues 29th 

Governing Council 

Meeting 

 

NOVEMBER 
Sat 2nd Nov 

Christmas Pageant 

Thurs 14th 

SCHOOL CONCERT 

Fri 15th 

SCHOOL CLOSURE 

Mon 18th 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

Tues 19th & Wed 20th 

KESAB WORKSHOPS 

 

 

 
 

 
QUICK and EASY COMMUNICATION USING the SEESAW APP 

In preparation to receive school information and make contact with your child’s teacher, we 
ask that you download the SEESAW APP available free of charge from the APP Store or 
GOOGLE PLAY STORE.  Information about joining your child’s/children’s class group has been 
shared by the class teachers.   
At this stage, all school newsletters will be sent to class teachers who will send them out to 
families via the SEESAW APP. 

 

World Teachers Day  

We are very proud of the energetic, friendly, passionate, dedicated and 

talented teachers at Freeling P-6. Please take a moment of World 

Teacher’s Day this Friday to acknowledge your child’s teacher/s. They 

deserve it for the amazing work they do each and every day supporting 

our learners to grow and flourish.  

 

 

HAPPY HAVEN IS CURRENTLY STILL ABLE TO OFFER Out of School Hours Care  
OSHC Service hours (6:45am – 8:45am and 3:00pm – 6:15pm)  

Outside of these hours the mobile number is available for you to leave a voice message or send a text message regarding bookings/absences. 

HAPPY HAVEN - FREELING SERVICE – DIRECT 0404 735 135  

PLEASE REMEMBER STUDENTS ARE NOT TO BE ON SCHOOL GROUNDS BEFORE 8:30am 
 

 

 

Assembly timetable 
Week 3: Host – Rm 2  

Showcase – Rm 1 

Week 6: Host – Rm 6 

Showcase – PRC Awards 

Week 9: EOY Assembly 

(Wed 11/12 9am)   

Host - UP  
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Welcome Back  
Welcome back to Term 4. We hope you had a restful and enjoyable holiday break. Term 4 is the shortest term, 
being only 9 weeks long, and with so many events planned and learning to be done, it’s sure to go by quickly. 
Of note are the School Concert (Thursday the 14th of November), followed by a School Closure day (Friday the 
15th of November), and Pupil Free Day (Monday the 18th of November). We also have transition visits planned 
for our Preschool and Reception students, and our Year 6 students will have their final transition visit before 
starting high school next year. Information about these dates will be provided shortly.  
 
 
 
 
We also welcome Ms Rebecca Lockwood, who is teaching Room 7  
while Ms Sue Bishop is on long service leave. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Planning for 2025 
The process of placing students in classes each year is extremely complex. Factors that impact on class placement include: 
the chronological age of students, social, emotional, behaviour and learning needs, teacher recommendations, student 
requests, parent requests and the overall composition of each class. Class teachers survey students for their requests as 
part of this process. 
 
To help us plan each year, we request families contact the front office as soon as possible if they know: 
• child(ren) will NOT be starting at or returning to Freeling School P-6 (excluding year 6 students moving to high school). 
• they or any family/friends are intending to enrol children in our school or preschool for 2025. 
 
If families have information specific to children’s learning, social or emotional needs that they would like us to consider in 
the class placement process (do not request specific teachers) this should be submitted in writing addressed to Angela 
Jenkins and dropped in at the Front Office or emailed to dl.0139.info@schools.sa.edu.au by Friday 25th October (week 2 
term 3). We appreciate that families take time to provide us with any considerations with regard to class placements in 
writing, however, it is unlikely that we will be able to accommodate all requests. Our aim is to provide the best teaching 
and learning environment for our 250+ students. We will endeavour to meet parent requests where possible, in the best 
interest of the teaching and learning environment for all students. We are hoping to have 2025 class placement 
information to families before the end of the school year. Once class placements are finalised and parents are notified of 
this in writing no changes can be made. 

 
M&S Fees 2025 

A copy of the proposed charges for 2025 is included in this newsletter for your information. 
Parents/Carers wishing to have input/discuss these proposed charges are invited  

to attend The Governing Council Meeting which is to be held on  
Tuesday 29th October 2024 at 7pm in the Staffroom. 

The charges will be finalised and endorsed at this meeting. 
Any questions or concerns regarding the Charges can be directed to The Principal. 

 
SA Curriculum 
In 2025, teachers will be familiarising themselves with a new curriculum for South Australian schools, by building their 
knowledge and understanding of two subject areas. Class teachers will look at maths and specialist teachers will look at 
their area of speciality. We will be starting this work on our pupil free day in November. The SA curriculum is based on the 
Australian Curriculum v9, with adjustments to reflect our South Australian context, in particular our Public Education 
Strategy. If you are interested in finding out more, information is available on the website: The SA Curriculum | SA 
Curriculum 
         
FPS Leadership Team   
Angela, Luke, Kaylene & Irene 
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Thank you to the families that have already paid this year’s Material and Service charge of $287 

less the $100 Gov Rebate or for mid year starters $143.50 less the $100 Gov rebate for 2024, we 

thank you for this. The M&S Charge was due on 8th March and for mid year starters is due today 

16th August, so if you have not yet paid, please arrange to do so as soon as possible.  

Payment arrangements can still be made so please contact the Finance Office on 85 252 045 or 
email dl.0139.finance@schools.sa.edu.au  
 
The Bad Debt process is now being finalised to be sent to the Department.  If fees are still outstanding, please pay as 

soon as possible.  

When making payments to Freeling PS bank account for M&S fees or other invoiced amounts please remember to use 
the reference stated on the invoice or student surname and fees, etc.  
EFT Details:  BSB No.: 105 109     Acc No.:  396 038 240    Name:  Freeling Primary School 

 

SCHOOL CARD ASSISTANCE - School Card covers $287 (or $143.50 for mid year  
Intake) which is the total of the Materials & Services Charge.  Families must apply  
for School Card annually.  School Card can be applied for online 
www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard.   
Please apply for School Card as early as possible.   
 

If you are unsure of your eligibility and require further assistance contact 
the Finance Office.  If you are found to be ineligible for School Card then you 
are liable to pay the full amount of Materials & Services Charge.  
 
Materials and Services Charge for 2025 
As part of the 2024-25 State Budget, eligible families with school-aged children will receive a $200 discount per child 
on their public school’s materials and services charge for 2025. This is double the discount provided for 2022, 2023 and 
2024. Thank you 
 

 

KAPUNDA SHOW COLOURING COMPETITION WINNERS 

CONGRATULATIONS to Zia Hampel (R/2) and Eva Kallem 

(3/4) who entered the Kapunda Show colouring 

competition and have won a family pass to the show with 

their winning entries. 

Hope you enjoy the show on Saturday! 

mailto:dl.0139.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard


 MATERIALS & SERVICES 2025 
 

NOTICE OF MATERIALS AND SERVICES CHARGES 2025 
The Education Department directs Governing Councils to: 

 

Itemise the Materials and Services Charge for 2025 

Invite parents who want clarification of items charged or to express their opinion about the charges. 
 

A copy of the proposed charges for 2025 is included below for your information. 
Parents/Carers wishing to have input/discuss these proposed charges are invited  

to attend The Governing Council Meeting which is to be held on  
Tuesday 29th October 2024 at 7pm in the Staffroom. 

The charges will be finalised and endorsed at this meeting. 
Any questions or concerns regarding the Charges can be directed to The Principal. 

This notice was also circulated to parents via class seesaw app and school facebook page. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

THE CONCERT IS COMING! 
 
Students are currently polishing up their class items in Performing 
Arts lessons this term, ready for our whole school concerts in 
Week 5. 
Costume messages for each class were sent home last term, and costumes need to be handed to the class 
teacher in a named bag ready for checking at the beginning of week 4 (Monday 4th November).  
This year, our concerts will be held 
  
On Thursday 14th November 
At The Farm Centre 
Matinee: 1.30pm 
Evening concert: 7pm 
Each concert will be approximately one hour long, and will feature students from preschool through to 
year 6, and our Festival Choir. 
Entry by donation. 
More information coming soon! 
 
Our Concert Poster Design Competition was run at the end of last term, so look out for the winning Posters 
coming soon around the school. Congratulations to Miller Coad (UP Winner), Emily Pearce (MP Winner) 
and Alyssa Clarke (JP Winner).   Thank you to all students who entered the competition. The winning 
entries and winners are pictured with the prizes they chose. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Emily Hewitt 
Performing Arts 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ICE BLOCKS 

Student Voice members will 

be selling ice blocks on Fridays 

at recess. 

Cost : $1 each 

 

 

WELLBEING ‘WARRIORS’ 

This is the name chosen by the Wellbeing Leaders, Mia Kallem and Toby Beasley to represent this Student Voice 

committee. At this week’s meeting, they discussed what Wellbeing means and how they have been able to help the 

students in the school. 

For families – I have just received a new shipment of Parent-Easy Guides (I know – that’s an ‘oxymoron’).  Some of the 

titles may be of particular interest and if they are, come and see me to get a hard copy or you can access all of them 

online by going to Parenting SA - Parent Easy Guides. 

• Families that work well    

• Toilet training 

• Cyber safety 

• Family break-up 

• More than reading and writing 

• Peer pressure 

• Sleep disturbance 

• Lies and fibs 

• Grief and loss 

• Safe screen use  

• Young people, emotions and wellbeing 

• Tantrums 

 

Stay well – Irene S 

 

https://parenting.sa.gov.au/easy-guides


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

FREELING PS  

GOVERNING COUNCIL 

MEETING  

TUESDAY 29
th

 October 2024 

7pm in the Staffroom 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
  
Does your child need new uniform for next year? 
Please have orders to the Front Office by Friday 

29th November.  

DON’T MISS OUT! 
 

 

Thursday 31st October 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Parents & Friends 

TERM 4 
TUESDAY LUNCH ORDERS 

 

Week 3 

TUESDAY 29th October 

Chicken wrap           $4.50 
(lettuce, tomato, cheese & sauce) unless specified 
 

Milk Swing            $2.50 
 
Fruit box             $2.00 
Chocolate or strawberry milk          $2.00 
 
Helpers: Rachel Lobrovic & Ella Wunderlich 
 

Week 4 

TUESDAY 5th November 

NO LUNCHES 
MELBOURNE CUP 

 
Week 5 

TUESDAY 12th November 

Hot Dog (cheese & sauce)          $4.50       
unless specified 
 

Ice Swing            $2.50 
 
Fruit box             $2.00 
Chocolate or strawberry milk          $2.00 
 

Helpers: Lucy O’Leary & Holly Broadhead 
 

Week 6 

TUESDAY 19th November 

NO LUNCHES 
PUPIL FREE DAY 



 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


